 CITY OF SALEM

HISTORICAL COMMISSION

Mon., Jan. 18, 2021
5:00 P.M.
Via Conference Call
CALL TO ORDER

The Historical Commission met on Monday, Jan. 18, 2021 at the via conference call. Chairman Luke Purcell called the meeting to order at 5:03 p.m. in the presence of commission members Diane Eller, Betty Purcell, Frank Brinkerhoff, Don Mills and recording Secretary Courtney Mitchell.

APPROVAL OF MINUTES   

Don Mills made a motion to approve the minutes. Betty Purcell seconded the motion. All members present were in favor and the motion carried.
TREASURER’S REPORT

There is still $100 in the Petty Cash Fund which Don Mills will turn into City Hall to be deposited in the commission’s bank account. All reimbursements and invoices will be paid directly from City Hall. Courtney Mitchell presented the Financial Report as of Jan. 4, 2021 (see attached).
CORRESPONDENCE

The Martin family, which were bankers in Salem, donated portraits that we previously hanging in Salem Township Hospital.
BUSINESS
a. Museum Building Updates: Luke Purcell reported the he updated the displays in the front windows. One now has William Jennings Bryan items and the other has a dress, baby carriage, sewing machine and signage. The sign is an old one but it will do for now. Luke has also been building displays and sorting and organizing items. If anyone has time to help with these things, he is there working and checking on everything every couple of days or there is a key at City Hall.
b. Bryan Home Tours:  Commission members will work out a time to have a tour so that more people are available to give tours to the public. 
c. Cemetery Tour: Diane Eller reported that at tentative timeline is as follows: Jan. - City Council approval (Luke Purcell reported that per City Manager Rex Barbee, there is no need to present to the City Council because they are all on board with the idea.); Feb. – Work with the Cemetery Dept.; March – begin working on donations and a budget.
Courtney Mitchell will try to get information from the Centralia Cultural Society on of what their budget is for their tour.
COMMISSION MEMBER’S REPORT
Recording Secretary Courtney Mitchell reported that the donation box for the museum has been ordered and also that Buddy Mulvany from Bud’s Graphics was inquiring as to whether or not a decision had been made on ordering signage. The commission decided to table the idea for the time being.
Courtney also reported that if the commission would like to do some kind of recognition for Jeannine Richards and her years of service, they can do so at the next in-person meeting and invite the Mayor, City Council and City Manager.
ADJOURNMENT 

Don Mills made a motion to adjourn the meeting at 5:30 p.m.
Recording Secretary

Courtney Mitchell
